
Anchors Aweigh Club, Inc. 
Steering Committee Meeting 
Minutes of the October 22, 2013 

Meeting called to order by Chairman Steve I. at 7:50 PM. Chairperson’s  

Welcome to Members and guests, followed by Serenity Prayer.  

Steering Committee Members Present: Birch O., Pony C. and Katie F. Also 
present were: Club Manager; Mark S., Office Manager; Judy B. 

Minutes were read and submitted by Secretary, Katie F. 

Club Manager’s Report- Mark S.  

• Club house was burglarized after closing hours. $200 was taken. 
Locks have been changed. Food-for- thought, for under $300 we 
could install a security system (camera) to come on during the hours 
the club in closed. Viewed via the internet. May improve security and 
insurance rates. Discussion followed and idea tabled until full Board 
attendance. 

• Fantasy Fest night the club will be open 24 hours with food, fun and 
fellowship. Will be selling water, beverages and merchandise from 
the front porch on Saturday.  

• Pot luck dinner in the garden 1-4 pm Sunday 27th. All are invited 
and encouraged to bring a dish. 

• Working on Credit Card system, and display case for merchandise. 
Office Manager’s Report- Judy B. 

• Membership List – 70, up 1 from last month. 
• Utilization Report: 5,566 up 383 from last month, Ave. per day: 186. 

Last September: 4,800, September 2011: 4,916 
• Year-to-date utilization is 47,887 vs. 46,193 this time last year. 
Finances: 

• Profit and Loss: Net income for September: $7,985.95  
• End of Month balance: Checking: $25,873. 
• End of month budget balance was $985.54. 

Progress for this Month: 

• Received $6,665.04 from the Sheriff’s Grant for 2013. 
• Received $2,200 Sheriff’s Grant. 
• There is no further Grant money expected for 2013. 
• Klaus Murphy sent us a letter saying that they did not award any 

grants in August and they will keep our file for their February 
meeting. 



• Finished the utilization reports from March thru June and prepared a 
year-to-date spreadsheet. 

• Finished the contract for the current HSAB Grant which was 
awarded in the amount of $5,000 and turned it in to HSAB. No 
further info needed for them. As soon as we have $5,000 worth of 
utility bills, around March, I can apply for the Grant money. 
Treasurer’s Report: Birch O. See Office Manager’s Report. 

 
Committee Reports: 
House maintaince Report: Mike L. Absent, no report. 
Garden: Chris S. Absent, no report.  
Fundraising-Pony C.-  

• Buddy Pass Run in February.  

• The Holiday Gift and Yard Sale: Katie F. Collection of goods has 
begun. Silent auction list passed around and divvied up. 

Governance: Steve I-Reporting for Dan R.-BP claim forms completed, 
should take about 6 months to see a check. 
Donor development letter in progress by Dan R.  
Grants: Joe P. 

• United Way Grant is over and no documentation is needed. 
• Sheriff’s forfeiture Fund is under way. No reporting requirements noted 
• HSAB: Awarded $5,000. 
• Klaus Murphy: No word on this grant. Other grants will depend on this.  
• CFC: We are in the book. 
• Smither’s Foundation: Received a letter will keep us on file for future 

consideration. 
Unfinished Business: None was discussed.  
New Business: Elections for seat #6 currently held by Mike G. and seat 
# 7 held by Birch O. will take place on November 19th. Also the Steering 
Committee will meet on this date as the Thanksgiving Holiday falls on 
the week of the regularly scheduled meeting of the fourth Tuesday of 
the Month. 

 

Meeting adjourned 7:40 pm.  
Respectfully submitted, 

 
Kathleen F. 
Secretary AACI  
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